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Wednesday 16" December 2020
To all interested parties,

Consultation on proposed changes to the Admissions Policy for Celtic Cross Education
Schools.

Grampound Road School, as part of Celtic Cross Education, is reviewing its school admissions
arrangements for the year 2022-23. There are two main proposals of change in our 2022-23
Admissions arrangements, which are:

1) Areduction in the pupil admission number (PAN) for children joining the reception year at
Grampound with Creed School (TR2 4SB). We are proposing a reduction from 15 to 12.

2) An addition to the oversubscription criteria for children in care outside of England and a
related definition.

We are consulting on the proposal of decreasing the PAN at Grampound with Creed School (TR2
4SB) from 15 to 12 as all other year groups beyond reception have a PAN capacity of 12. We have
considered factors, such as, the ability to offer a sufficient number of places for reception pupils.
There is an average yearly intake of 7 pupils per reception year, so we do not believe this will
have an adverse effect on future applications. Through reducing the PAN, we aim to maintain a
provision that facilitates the most appropriate learning environment for our pupils. The
reduction in PAN has also been considered in-keeping with health and safety objectives.

We are also consulting on the proposal of adding children in care from outside of England to our
oversubscription criteria. Within this proposal, children in this category will qualify first, along
with children in care in England (and after those with an EHCP who have a named school). This
addition is in-keeping with the proposed changes to the admissions code and, as Church of
England Schools, reflects the ‘nurture’ element of our Christian values.

The proposed arrangements are included, and highlighted, in the draft admissions policy
attached to this email. The information can also been found on the school and Trust website
here: www.grampoundroadschool.co.uk and www.celticcross.education

We openly invite comments from all stakeholders on these proposed admission arrangements in
accordance with the School Admissions Code. The consultation period begins on Wednesday
16" December and will end on Wednesday 27thjanuary 2021; this totals a period of 6 weeks.
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You can submit your comments by emailing Mrs Emma Wright on
grampoundroad.secretary@celticcross.education or in writing by contacting Mrs Emma Wright at
Grampound Road School, South Street, Truro TR2 4DY. Please reference ‘Consultation Admission
Arrangements 22-23’ as your subject heading. Comments are invited by the close of the school
day on 27th January 2021. We will, in due course, provide appropriate consultation feedback. If
no feedback is provided, please assume that no objections have been brought to our attention.

If you have any queries about the policy amendments, or the process, please do not hesitate to
contact the school.

Yours faithfully,

Mr P. Wootton

(Celtic Cross Education Chair of Trustees)
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